
“Dear Sirs, I am SICK” Document 

October 5th, 1986 

In 1988, reporter Hillary Johnson noticed the “Dear Sirs, I am sick,” letter on a 
bulletin board at the Centers for Disease Control.  It was posted in the corridor of 
the division with jurisdiction over the malady the agency was soon to rename 
“chronic fatigue syndrome.”  After staff witnessed Johnson copying the letter into 
her notebook, the division chief reluctantly removed the satirical letter.  Later, 
Johnson received a copy (below) from an anonymous sender.
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